
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commodore’s Comments 

So spring is finally here – the 

clocks have gone forward, the 

days are getting longer and the 

sun has come out! On the water 

the early handicap series has 

now finished and we have 

started the Spring Class series. 

Saturday sailing has started and 

the Wednesday evening sailing 

starts again this week. Roll on 

summer! 

On the social side we have a 

curry night this week to follow 

the first Wednesday’s sailing of 

the year which I am very much 

looking forward to. We then 

have a “Night at the Races” on 

Saturday 18
th

 April which 

should be great fun followed by 

a disco / karaoke. Both these 

events are very low cost with the 

proceeds being donated to the 

Harry Fisher Trust. It would be 

great to see a good turnout of 

members for these early socials. 

Monday the 4
th

 May will be the 

club open day when we 

showcase the club to attract new 

members and to introduce 

  May 2015 
www.ogstonsc.co.uk 

     (email address: newsletter@ogstonsc.co.uk) 

 

members of the public to the 

delights of sailing. We rely on 

the members helping both on 

and off the water so please try to 

keep the date free and come 

along. Please remember that it is 

your club and without attracting 

a number of new members each 

year, we would not survive. 

On the safety front, the club has 

invested in a defibrillator which 

will be available should an 

emergency arise. The unit is to 

be located in the main corridor 

of the club-house so it is 

accessible whenever the club is 

 
 
 
 

www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub 

 

in use and it is fully automatic 

with voice guidance so training 

in how to operate it will not be 

necessary. I hope it will never 

have to be used but having a 

defibrillator will enhance the 

safety at the club. 

Learn to sail and Junior Fleet 

courses start again soon – are 

you able to help in any way? If 

so, please contact David Wood 

or Andrew Thompson. Your 

help in any way will be very 

much appreciated. 

The safeguarding of children at 

the club is very important and 

Mike Usherwood, our 

Safeguarding Officer has 

worked hard to prepare a new 

safeguarding policy which we 

have now adopted. The policy 

will be made available in the 

clubhouse and on the website 

and I would encourage all 

members to take a few minutes 

to familiarise yourselves with it. 

This is not onerous and largely 

as possible. 

I look forward to seeing you 

soon. 

Andy Gomm,  

Commodore 

 

follows the good practices that 

were already in place, but with 

everyone’s help, we will ensure 

the club is and remains a safe 

place. 

On the sailing front over the 

next few weeks we have the 

Fleetest of Fleets coming up on 

12
th
 April (come on the 

Enterprise Fleet!), followed by 

the Regatta Bowl on the 

weekend of 25
th
/ 26

th
 April. 

Both of these are premier events 

and with the recent 

improvement in the weather and 

the onset of spring / summer, I 

hope to see lots of you on the 

water. If you can’t manage to 

get down to sail, then just come 

down to the bar and join us for a 

drink. 

Finally I would just like to 

remind you to sign up for your 

duties if you haven’t already 

done so, and to get your 

membership renewal forms 

returned to Julia Ward as soon 

Work Party 
Saturday 2nd May  

 

Ahead of our Open Day on May 

Bank Holiday Monday, we are 

holding a work party on 

Saturday 2nd May to get the 

Club looking its best. 

Start will be from 9.30 onwards, 

Bacon butties as per usual.  

 

Glyn 

glyn_rawson@btinternet.com 

01246 566414 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10151509108346729&set=a.494827881728.283935.20531316728&type=1
http://www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub
mailto:glyn_rawson@btinternet.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VC Comments 
Spring is here and the sailing 

season is now in full swing. The 

Saturday and Wednesday series 

have started and we are fast 

approaching May 1
st
, after 

which wetsuits can be packed 

away in favour of shorts and sun 

cream. It seems a long time 

since we had sun, wind and a 

full reservoir all at the same 

time. May is also the month in 

which activity at the club 

ratchets up with the start of both 

Junior Fleet and the Adult Learn 

to Sail.   

Sailing 

The Early General Handicap has 

now concluded with the honours 

going to Simon and Joy in their 

Albacore. Well done Simon and 

Joy and all who sailed, and also 

to the race officers and safety 

crews for their efforts in what 

can only be described at times as 

difficult and challenging 

conditions.  

Class racing has now started on 

Sundays with the Early Spring 

Class series. Coming up we have 

the Regatta Bowl on the weekend 

of the 25
th 

& 26
th
 comprising of 6 

races over 2 days with 1 discard. 

To qualify you must sail on both 

days.  

Open Day 

The club will be hosting its 

annual open day on May 4
th 

and 

opening its gates to the general 

public. This is our opportunity to 

showcase the club and the joys of 

sailing, and is an important 

source of new members. Anyone 

who has been involved in 

previous open days will 

appreciate we need lots of 

volunteers in order to help make 

the day a success. There will be a 

list of jobs on the main notice 

board in the bar area for anyone 

who can help to sign up. Any 

time you can spare will be greatly 

appreciated. Last year the 

weather was kind to us with 

warm sunshine and a gentle 

breeze – let’s hope for more of 

the same this year.  

Duties 

There are still gaps in the sailing 

calendar which need to be filled. 

If you haven’t already signed up 

yet please do so now. If those 

duties remain unallocated as of 

the 1
st
 May then we may have to 

allocate them as required on a 

random basis to those members 

who have not yet signed up. It 

will then be their responsibility 

to do the duty or arrange a swap.  

  

If anyone has any questions 

regarding duties or the Dutyman 

system, you can contact me via 

email – 
vice.commodore@ogstonsc.co.uk 

or by phone – 07860 874904. 

 

Rob Spencer 

Vice Commodore 

 

Social Update - May 2015 
We are preparing for a fab social 
calendar this year and I just 
wanted to remind you of the 
dates of the Social events 
coming up. We will have the old 
favourites including the ever 
popular family favourite the Pig 
Roast and new to the club, a 
Charity Race Night followed by 
a Disco & Karaoke, which will 
probably be imminent at the 
time you receive this 
newsletter!!!  
Please make sure you see the 
next newsletter for more details 
and updates on events, also look 
out for posters in the club and 
notices on Dutyman. Please note 
there is a date change for the 
September event.  
Please make a note in your 
diaries of these dates so you can 
come along and join in.  
Some of the events are currently 
being discussed and finalised so 
now is your chance to get 
involved and have an input, if 
you have any requests or 
suggestions please let me know: 
April 18

th
 – Charity Race 

Night (followed by a Karaoke 

& Disco): There’s something for 
everyone at this event and you 
will have the satisfaction of 
knowing you have helped others 
whilst having a great time 
yourself – a win:win situation . 
The evening will commence at 
7.00 p.m. (Racing will not 
commence before 7.30 p.m.) and 
there will be a finger buffet with 
snacks provided and included in 
the nominal entrance fee of £4.00 
(adult) £2.00 (child) 
May 4

th
 – Open Day  

June 12
th _ 

New Members 
Evening 
June 20

th
 – Ogston’s Annual 

Pig Roast: As you can see from 
the advert in the newsletter I am 
pleased to announce we will be 
having a Ceilidh this year for a 
change . Please book and 
purchase your admittance in 
advance via the Bar or myself. 
Adults £10 and Children (under 
16) £5. Camping is available and 
usually many do. Keep your diary 
free!! 
July 11

th
 – Junior Fleet Gala 

September 26
th

 – TBC:  
October 31

st
 – Halloween: Ever 

popular with lots of fun, 

fireworks and games for all the 
family to enjoy. Food will be 
available for purchase on the 
night and there will be lots of 
prizes including one each for 
best adult and best child fancy 
dress. 
November 20

th
 – Annual 

Dinner Dance and Prize 
Giving. Further details will be 
available nearer the time.  
December 26

th
 – 

Commodore’s Boxing Day 
Bash. Enjoy an exhilarating race 
followed by mulled wine, a 
buffet and plenty of socialising. 
January 1

st
 2016 – New Years 

Day ‘Faith’ Lunch 
Please make a note of these 
dates and as always if you have 
any ideas or would like to make 
any suggestions for a Social 
event please let me know. You 
can contact me on 01773 
590523 or by e-mail at 
ahughes9@btinternet.com 
I look forward to seeing you all 
at the above throughout 2015 
and wish you all a very happy 
and successful sailing year. 
Andrea   
 

mailto:vice.commodore@ogstonsc.co.uk
mailto:ahughes9@btinternet.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A New Safeguarding Policy for OSC 
 

Like many organisations, Ogston Sailing Club has a duty of care to all its members and particularly to our 

children and young people.  To meet this duty, the Management Committee has recently approved a new 

Safeguarding Policy for Children and Young People.  In the near future we intend to prepare a similar policy 

to safeguard vulnerable adults.   

 

The whole issue of safeguarding, previously called ‘child protection’, can be an emotive subject.  It is true to 

say that there was a spirited debate at the Management Committee about some of the details.   

 

Safeguarding is important.  It is important that our children and young people know that their safety at the 

club is paramount, similarly for their parents and therefore, I hope you will agree that it is important to all the 

club’s members.  I have a view that I know is shared by many professionals involved in this field; where an 

organisation has a clear policy that it follows, the risk of a ‘safeguarding’ issue arising is diminished and if an 

unforeseen event does take place, it can be properly managed. 

 

I want to balance the above comments with an observation.  It is that Ogston Sailing Club is already a safe 

environment.  Nearly all the safeguarding measures contained in the policy are already in place, and history 

suggests these have proved to be effective.  In some respects this policy simply formalizes what already 

exists. 

 

So why this newsletter article?  Well, just that we ask that you take a few minutes to read the policy.  If you 

receive this newsletter by email, a PDF copy of the policy is included as an attachment.   Alternatively the 

policy is now posted on our website.  If you want a paper copy, please contact me directly. Much of the 

 
 
 
 
 

Peak Dinghy Spares 

New Boats 

Boat Repairs 

Sail Repairs 

Clothing 

Chandlery 

North Sails 

 

Unit 14, Pavilion Workshops, Park Road. 
Holmewood, Chesterfield. S42 5UY. 

Less than 3 minutes from M1 jct 29 
 

We may be out collecting or delivering a boat so please 
ring first to avoid disappointment  

 

Telephone – Mobile 07866 971092 

Workshop 01246 856751 

sales@peakdinghy.com 

www.peakdinghy.com 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Constantly developing our business and 

responding to changes in the industry we are 
now MCS registered and able to offer a wide 

range of renewable energy solutions as well as 
traditional forms of heating. 

Experts in : 

 Mains gas and LPG central heating  

 Oil fired central heating 

 ETA biomass pellet boilers 

 ETA biomass wood chip & log boilers  

 Solar thermal (standalone and 
integrated with biomass) 

 Solar PV (electrical panels) 

 Air source heat pumps 

 Commercial gas & biomass heating 

 AGA’s, cookers and gas fires 
 

         01623 443318 
 

Registered in England No. 6029098 

 Registered Office:  
  17 Fritchley Lane, Fritchley, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 2FN 

  

 

policy is taken word-for-word from the RYA 

guidance.  There aren’t too many do’s and don’ts, 

but inevitably there are a few measures that we’d 

ask you to respect.   In particular please note the 

inclusion of a Code of Conduct at Appendix B.  

 

You will hopefully soon see a new  ‘Safeguarding’ 

notice board in the clubhouse decorated with the 

RYA ‘Safe + Fun’ posters.  Additionally we intend 

to do a few other things to promote the policy such 

as ensuring every new member gets a copy of the 

policy as part of their welcome pack.  

 

On a matter of procedure, the Management 

Committee agreed a club bye-law to adopt the 

policy in the interim and will formally propose its 

inclusion in the club rules at the next AGM. 

 

If you have any questions about the policy and 

Code of Conduct, please talk to me or any other 

member of the Management Committee.  My 

contact details are in the club handbook and will be 

displayed on the noticeboard.  

 

Michael Usherwood 

OSC Safeguarding Officer 

9 April 2015 

 

 

Rank Fleet Class SailNo HelmName PY Nett

1st Main Albacore 8135 S Law 1050 9

2nd Main Solo 5398 M Honnor 1148 12

3rd Main Flying Fifteen 3690 J Mellors 1017 14

4th Main Solution 423 A Gomm 1080 22

5th Main Solo 5534 J Ward 1146 27

6th Main Flying Fifteen 3449 D Driffill 1017 32

7th Main Laser 204883 R Spencer 1088 37

8th Main Laser 16 C Walsh 1088 52

Early General Handicap 2015

Final Results

Main Fleet



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Struggling to keep on top of the books? Don’t know 

where to start?   Let me handle everything for you........ 

*Daily Bookkeeping * Cash flow forecasts* Bank 

reconciliations * Monthly reporting * Payroll * Credit 

Control * End of Year Accounts * VAT Returns * 

For your friendly, qualified bookkeeper contact:  

Sara Martin 

Tel:  01773 833499/07419 133016 

Email: 

sara@thebusybookkeeper.co.uk 

The Office, Church Close House, Chesterfield 

Road, Alfreton, Derbyshire, DE55 7DT  

www.thebusybookkeeper.co.uk                                                                                                                                         

Practice Licence: 13512 

 

Packetboat 

 
Packetboat is used to check if everything is on the 

safety boat for you to be able to do safety. You will 

need to check boats have all of these before you start 

your safety duty. 

 

P= Painter 

A = Anchor 

C = Chain 

K = Kill cord 

E = Extinguisher 

T = Tools 

B = Boat 

O = Oar 

A = First aid 

T = Tow rope 

 

 

Safety Matters 2015  
 

Are you doing Safety for your duties this year?? 
If so, the club has purchased 6 RYA Safety boat 

Hand books(level 3) for members to borrow.  It’s a 

really good book and there is a DVD to watch. It 

only takes 30 minutes to watch and  it would be 

great if all people who are doing safety this year 

would be able to watch it. You can borrow the book 

and DVD for 2 weeks at a time, but I need a deposit 

of £15.00, to cover the costs. Please email me and I 

will arrange for you to borrow one. 

 Please when you check the safety boat out 

have a quick look at the second rib in case it is 

needed, especially if it’s a windy day. 

When you are on Safety and someone has 

capsized, please assist them if they need it, don’t just 

stand off and watch them struggle to get the boat 

upright especially when the water is cold. You must 

not give the capsized boat any significant 

advantage by helping them. ie by towing them to 

the next mark or half way up the windward leg! 

At the end of the day, before you put the 

boat away, please wash down and leave the boat 

clean for the next Safety. Please put the radios 

back in the chargers properly as some of you are 

still not doing this and the radios will not charge. 

Don’t forget to fill out the Safety log at the end of 

the day and write on the BACK any problems that 

you have encountered. 

Locker Keys - please don’t take them 

home with you. Please leave them at the club so 

that other members can use them. 

 

 

Dave Driffill 

Rear Commodore Safety 

daved.ff3449@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:daved.ff3449@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ogston Sailing Club 

Solo and Laser Open Meeting 

  Sunday May 24th
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First race at 12:00 

Camping Available 

Lunch Available 

Entry Fee £10  

Check www.ogstonsc.co.uk for NOR, SI’s and directions 

 

 

 

http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk/


 

THE HARRY FISHER 

TRUST  

 OGSTON OPEN DAY 4th MAY 2015 
 

WE WILL BE HAVING A STALL FOR A 

 

T0MBOL A  
 

DONATIONS REQUIRED PLEASE 

 
IF YOU HAVE ANY 

 

 UNWANTED GIFTS 
 

Have a Spring Clean and see what you can find tucked 

away (new or unused items only please) 

 

We are also looking for unwanted Sailing Gear 

(outgrown etc) to sell for the Trust 
 

Any queries: 
 Contact Harry or Lorna Pye, or Don Spencer 

01623 636060             01246 272093 

 

Thank you in advance 

 
The Harry Fisher Trust supports young sailors of Ogston Sailing Club 

 



OSC Annual  

Pig Roast 

Saturday 20
th

 June 2015  

from 7pm onwards  

With Live Entertainment by the fab Ceilidh 

band  

The Little Big Foot 

Ticket Prices: 

Adults £10 and Children £5 (up to 16) 

Please purchase your tickets in advance from the 

Bar or Andrea. 

 

Free Camping Optional  

Contact Andrea Hughes if you need any further information 

01773 590523 or ahughes9@btinternet.com 

 


